
 

 

 
 
October 1, 2023 
 

REPLICA IMPLEMENTATION 
 

Beginning October 1, 2023, the REPLICA Compact will be implemented in the State of Nevada.  
The following is intended to guide applicants who are seeking recognition as an EMS provider in 
Clark County, NV.  The Southern Nevada Health District (SNHD) regulates EMS in Clark County, 
Nevada and the processes used in Clark County may differ from the state.  If you are seeking 
recognition in any other county in Nevada, please go to https://dpbh.nv.gov/Reg/EMS/EMS-home/ 
or call (775) 687-7590. 
 

1. The licensure compact applies to individuals only, not agencies. 
2. The SNHD District Health Officer, via authority granted by Nevada Revised Statute and 

EMS Regulations, provides ultimate medical direction for all EMS providers in Clark 
County. 

3. As the medical direction authority, SNHD is allowed by REPLICA to include additional 
requirements for licensure.  These items include but may not be limited to. 

a. Submission of application, including current provider cards and mandatory training 
as specified in Regulation, 

b. Letter of intent by a permitted ambulance service indicating the individual will be 
employed as a licensed provider, 

c. Submission of fingerprints,  
d. Successful completion of the protocol examination. 

4. There is no change to the current process for out of state wildland fire assets working in 
Clark County. 

5. Franchise and municipal codes restricting ambulance services are not superseded. 
 
Any questions may be directed to EMS@SNHD.org or call (702) 759-1050. 
 
http://www.southernnevadahealthdistrict.org/programs/emergency-medical-services-trauma-system/ 
 
https://emscompact.gov/ 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
EMS & Trauma System Manager 
Southern Nevada Health District 
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